Economic Development SPC Meeting 29th September 2010
Minutes

Attended

	Cllr Eamon Tuffy
	Frank Nevin, Director of Economic, Transport, and Land Use Planning

	Cllr Gus O’ Connell
	Colin Ryan, Senior Planner

	Cllr Emma Coburn
	Willie Purcell, Senior Engineer

	Cllr Colm Brophy
	Mairead Hunt, Administrative Officer

	Garrett Robinson
	

	Sean Giblin
	

	Cllr Catriona Jones
	

	Cllr William Lavelle
	

	Cllr Trevor Gilligan
	

	Cllr Robert Dowds
	

	
	


Apologies: Neil Durkan, Cllr Cathal King.
An Cathaoirleach Cllr Eamon Tuffy presided

Cllr Gus O’ Connell extended his sympathy to Cllr E. Tuffy on his recent bereavements, and proposed a minutes silence as a mark of respect.
	Confirmation and Re-affirmation of Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting of Economic Development SPC of 5th May 2010 were noted and approved.  
There followed a discussion to which Cllr O’ Connell, Garrett Robinson, Sean Giblin, and Cllr Brophy contributed.  The members of the SPC requested more timely notification of the agreed calendar of SPC Meetings, and that the Minutes be circulated as soon as possible after the meeting.  Frank Nevin responded to queries raised and agreed to have the calendar of meetings and Minutes circulated as requested.



	

	Development Plan Update and Discussion
Frank Nevin presented a report to the members on the Development Plan review process, and he and Colin Ryan responded to questions and comments from Cllr O’ Connell, Garrett Robinson, Cllr Brophy, and Cllr Tuffy.


	

	Taking in Charge Policy

Frank Nevin presented a report to the members on the Draft Taking in Charge Policy, and he and W Purcell responded to questions and comments from Cllr Coburn and Cllr Dowds.  It was AGREED that the Draft Taking in Charge Policy be recommended to the Council for approval and adoption.

	IEZ Update
Frank Nevin presented a report and update on the Innovation Enterprise Zone project. Cllr Tuffy contributed to the discussion.



	

	

	SPC Workplan for consideration.
The following are three initial suggestions for consideration.

(a)     Development Plan projects/plans.
(b)    Economic policy for South Dublin County.
(c)     Sub group on traditional urban centres
Following discussions to which Garret Robinson and Cllr Tuffy contributed, Frank Nevin responded to queries raised.
It was proposed by Cllr Tuffy that HI 5 (b), and (c) be agreed as a workplan for the SPC over the coming 12 months.

Cllr Lavelle, Cllr Coburn contributed to the discussion and Frank Nevin responded to queries raised.  It was agreed that sub groups be set up in relation to HI5(b) and HI5(c).  Frank Nevin suggested that Peter Byrne, Chair of CDB be requested to attend the initial meeting of the subgroup under HI5(b).  It was agreed that an invitation to attend each sub-group issue to each SPC Member. Working group meeting times and dates to be agreed with the membership of each group when established. This was AGREED.
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The meeting concluded at 19.05
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